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John has been with TCBDD 24 years, working in the Maintenance Department. John has always 
been one that the folks of TCBDD can count on to keep the place clean. He is always proud of 
his work, and it showed. 

John also prioritized the community and everyone who comes to Fairhaven when he worked; 
always making sure people were comfortable and had everything needed. He says he’ll miss 
talking and interacting with everyone.

Working in maintenance meant John was responsible for making sure everything was clean and 
in working order, and he says he tried his best to support all those he worked with perform their 
daily duties. 

We will miss John’s adventurous spirit, positive attitude and the pride he puts into everything he 
does. 

Even though he’s retiring, we expect to see John still helping out anyway he can and know he 
will always be with us. 

John has been such an inspiration for so many and we look forward to him enjoying his time with 
friends. We’ll miss you, John! And we’ll see you on the links!

John
Maintenance Department

Congratulations on your retirement! 

24 Years at TCBDD


